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	· WED – JULY 7

· WED – JULY 7

· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004

· MON – JULY 19

· SUN – JULY 25

· THUR – JULY 22

· WED – JULY 28

· THUR – AUGUST 5

· SAT – SEPTEMBER 4

· SUN – NOV 7


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

MEET & GREET NEW MEMBERS – United Service Club Lobby from 6:30 pm 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City

SECOND CHANCE PROGRAMME AGM – Icons Restaurant, Main St., Kangaroo Point. Cost $35 for two-course meal.  RSVP by by July 14 to Ph. 3233 8747

“CHRISTMAS IN JULY”  - Flyer attached with details – RSVP at July meeting  together with payment.

JULY AFFAIR – Conducted by The National Council of Women of Qld. 12 noon – Guest speaker Debra Howe, Tourism Qld.  $42. Inquiries 3350 2876

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End.  7.00 pm sharp

HIGH TEA with Sex Discrimination Commissioner, Pru Goward  - Bne Hilton 3.00 for 3.30 pm to 5 pm. $28. Bookings Ph 3324 0288 or info@eopa.asn.au
INTERNAT ZONTA ART AUCTION DINNER – Zonta Club Gold Coast at Royal Pines Resort 6.30 pm. Cost $60 includes wine. Book Ph. 5597 3111. Proceeds to QIMR.

ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, Sandgate Road, Clayfield


FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,

Iris is normally a very smart woman, but I do wonder at her wisdom in ducking out of the country and leaving me in charge until her return.  Nevertheless, there’s lots of good news this month:

· First, the Trafficking in Women seminar at the Customs House on June 15 was a great success (thank you, Mel, for making it possible through your generous donation, and Dina, for working so hard to make it happen). However it was very sobering to hear that Australia has now achieved the ignominy of being ‘outed’ as a country where sexual slavery and trafficking are a problem.
On a positive note, it’s good to see the Federal Government launching the long-awaited campaign to combat violence against women and to communicate the message that sexual assault is a crime.

· Second, Dr Catherine Norton has almost completed the research into burnout in executive women which she has been conducting for us under a grant secured by the Club from the Office for the Status of Women. The findings so far indicate that, while the economic and personal cost of burnout in women is significant, there are strategies and policies that can be implemented to address the problem. 
A preliminary list of suggested individual and organisational strategies and government policies is provided elsewhere in this newsletter.

· Third, the Service Committee (supported by Joan Braun, Kay Pearse, and Paul Gottlieb as ‘Hon Zons’) met on June 19 at Kay and Paul’s home to make 100 comfort bags for children going into emergency accommodation at Windana with their mothers. The number of bags is a very real indication of the size of the problem in Brisbane and this ongoing project is a marvelous hands-on way for us to make a difference. The value of the time donated by members on the day was estimated at $600 and Margaret Ferguson continues to make a splendid contribution through providing the colourful fabrics for the bags, pre-cut to size and neatly overlocked.

· Fourth, I presented our first Education Achievement Awards of the year on June 18 at the Kingston College Adult Education Centre. I get a real sense of the importance of the work we do as a club when I attend these presentations. $150 makes very little difference to most of us, but for these young women in disadvantaged schools, it can mean they don’t have to make choice between paying their exam fees and feeding their families. Our scholarships give their dreams a greater chance of coming true.

Iris will be back next month with lots of news about the International Convention in New York.

Judith Anderson   

Vice-President

Dina


CHRISTMAS WINE RAFFLE:  

Mindful of the fact that we all like to partake of the odd drink, particularly during the festive season, members are reminded that our Annual Wine Raffle will be held in November.  We are therefore asking  you for your usual donation of one bottle of wine to the value of $20 (or more!!!!), or a donation of $20 .from each member. Either the money of the bottle will be collection at the August and October Meetings by Rhyl Row

RESEARCH HIGHLIGHTS:  

The following are some of the individual and organisational strategies which emerged in the course of Dr Catherine Norton’s research as ways for business and professional women to combat burnout. 

Individual strategies 

· Set a challenge for oneself

· Take responsibility for self motivation

· Set personal goals

· Develop string relationship with colleagues
· Achieve a health work life Balance
Organisational strategies

· Recognise staff

· Encourage freedom

· Provide feedback

· Identify appropriate rewards

· Show appreciation

· Communicate effectively throughout the organisation.
Issues for policy development

· Older workers’ retention strategy.

· Networking opportunities.
· Diversity awareness.
· Retirement help and advice.
· Career breaks.
· Community involvement.
· Study leave and assistance.
· Health focus.
· Employee Assistance Program.
· Work/life balance (programs and clubs).
· Leave and time off policies.
· Financial assistance schemes.
· Flexible working conditions, hours and arrangements.

· Family issues such as breastfeeding policy, child care, family carer’s leave, family events, meeting times during work hours, paid adoption leave, paid maternity leave and paid paternity leave.

ARE YOU A BUSY WOMAN? 

Veronica McLaughlan has been the custodian of the storage locker since the inception of the project several years ago. It’s time we gave her a break.

Is there a member who would be prepared to take on this role? It is not onerous and gives a real sense of close involvement with the women we help through this service.

Please think beyond “I don’t have time” and remember the wonderful response to that same excuse when you were first invited to join Zonta: “We only ask busy women because they’re the ones who get things done”. 

Veronica is overseas at the moment, but it would be great to be able to tell she has a successor when she returns. 


KEEP GIVING:
The Caravan Park project still needs donations of new or second hand linen, blankets, and towels in good condition, plus children’s clothes, shoes, and new toys.

Have you asked your friends or other family members? How many of them have linen cupboards full of things they no longer use or need? Most of us are in the fortunate position of being able to change our linen just because we feel like a change or because we’ve changed the colour scheme – these women have nothing. 

The Anglican Women’s Hostel also needs ongoing donations of toiletries to give to women they have to turn away.  So next time you’re in a hotel or on an international flight, just take that extra second to remember these women, and bring back the toiletries for the Club to deliver to the hostel. It really does make a difference.

KNOW ANYONE IN THE RAZORBLADE BUSINESS?

This is actually a serious question.

The Zonta Club of Beaudesert is very keen to contribute to the efforts of the Zonta Club of Adelaide Hills in South Australia by producing more birthing kits for PNG. These simple kits consist of a square metre plastic sheet, a length of cord, a small cake of soap, a sterile dressing, a pair of disposable rubber gloves, and a sterile surgical blade – or a packaged razor blade.

They are all packed into a zip-lock plastic bag not much larger than a packet of cigarettes, and shipped to PNG.

The Adelaide Hills club has been involved in the program for some time and so has built the connections to be able to acquire the contents at zero or low cost. The Beaudesert Club have costed the project and have calculated that the cost per bag to them, without these connections, is likely to be around $5 per bag.

They have asked us if we know of suppliers of any of the items required, or even if we’d be willing to undertake the project jointly with them.

Let Judith (Ballet) Anderson know if you can help.

DISTRICT 24 BOARD:

A warm welcome to our new District 24 Board led by District Governor Ros Kinder.  Ros will be ably supported by Lt. Governor Patricia Lawson, Secretary Diane Harmsworth, Treasurer Judith Beal and Area Directors Evelyn Whittaker (Area 1), Beverley Thomas-Larsen (Area 2), Margaret Bruce (Area 3), Trish Collins (Area 4), Vicki Varthas (Area 5), Diana Douglas (Area 6), Elizabeth Gleeson (Area 7) and Helen Blackbourn (Area 8).  We look forward to “getting to know them” over the next two years.

Our Club would also like to thank the outgoing Board members for all their hard work and enthusiasm and wish them well as they enjoy their respite.

GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR NETWORKING – AND MARMALADE: 

The Zonta Club of Brisbane North is conducting their annual fair at Robertson Park (cnr Lambert and Indooroopilly Rds, Indooroopilly) from 8.00 am to 12 noon on Saturday, July 24.

As they are very generous in their support of our Fair in September, do try to get there. On offer are breakfast, coffee, home made goods, produce and plants, Trash ‘n Treasure, toys, and jewellery.

Proceeds go towards the Zigzag Young Women’s Resource Centre and to the Karuna Hospice for the terminally ill. 

TRAFFICKING OF WOMEN:

Those members who attended the Trafficking of Women Forum our Club co-sponsored with the Brisbane Institute will not be at all surprised to learn that the US Government has named Australia as a “destination” country for sex slaves, putting our nation on a par with countries such as Morocco, Colombia and Lithuania.  This comprehensive annual survey has just been released by Secretary of State, Colin Powell.

Until recently, our Federal Government Department of Immigration treated victims of trafficking as illegal immigrants and deported them.  However, the report said that Australia had recently taken significant steps to fight trafficking – introducing new laws, an anti-trafficking unit and intensified efforts by Immigration to detect victims – and was now complying with the minimum standards to eliminate the trade.  These considerations prevented Australia joining such nations as Guinea and Afghanistan, countries not doing enough to fight the crime.

ROLE OF SHAME:

Doing the Minimum:

Australia, Morocco, Chech Republic, Lithuania, Portugal.

Not doing enough:

Afghanistan, Cameroon, Saudia Arabia, El Salvador, Mali, Niger, Ukraine, Rwanda.

Not trying:

Bangladesh, Equador, Venezuela, Burma, Equatorial Guinea, Sierra Leone, Cuba, Guyana, Sudan.

The report reveals that as many as 800,000 people are being trafficked internationally each year for sex slavery and forced labour, and as many as 50 per cent of the victims are children.

MEMBERSHIP:  

Please note that Jill Pozzi’s new email address is: jpozzi@bigpond.net.au , and Linda Lawes has once again had a change of business telephone number to 3362 2303.  You will also find attached to this Newsletter, details of prospective new member, Sue Thompson. 

EDUCATIONAL ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS:

As mentioned in the Vice-President’s Report,  Judith attended the graduation ceremony at Kingston College Adult Education Centre to present the Educational Encouragement Awards on behalf of our Club.

The award recipients were Leanne McMahon (almost 23) and Jaimee-Ann Rickit (20 in November).

When nominating these two girls, the program coordinator, Bob Topping, said: "Consistent commitment and achievement in Year 12 externally-assessed studies at the centre. Both ladies have shown very regular attendance and sound application.  Both ladies have at least one child and would benefit from the financial assistance. Both ladies have tertiary aspirations and have the capability to reach their goals".

INVITATION:

We have received an e-mail from Anne-Marie Rice, President Second Chance Programme Fundraising Group
thanking our Club for our continued interest in the Second Chance Programme and  the work undertaken by them to assist homeless women in Brisbane generally and the Anglican Women's Hostel particularly.  

On behalf of the Second Chance Committee, Anne-Marie has invited  Zonta members who may be interested, to join them at their AGM on Monday 19 July 2004. The AGM will be held at Icons restaurant, Main Street Kangaroo Point

QLD BUSINESS WOMEN’S LUNCHEON: 

On Thursday, June 17, Patrice Derrington was guest speaker at the Qld Business Women’s Winter Wonderland luncheon, in support of the Smith Family Learning for Life program at the Royal on the Park Hotel.. 

Patrice graduated with bachelor degrees in design studies and architecture from the University of Queensland, won the University Medal and also the Royal Australian Institute of Architects Silver Medal (not to mention our WOA Award), before heading to the US and a doctorate in architecture and civil engineering.  Her PhD centered on low-income housing in Brazil.  She then studied business at Harvard and landed a job with David Rockefeller, managing the legendary multi-billionaire’s real estate portfolio for more than eight years.

In March 2002 she worked as vice-president of the Lower Manhatten Development Corporation which was responsible for the planning and rebuilding of the Ground Zero site following the September 11 terrorist attacks. 

Members may remember that Patrice was the second recipient of our Woman of Achievement Award – which just goes to show how we can pick them!!

NEWS FROM OUR PRESIDENT:  

Obviously it’s not all “hard slog” for President, Iris Scott who started her journey to Convention last month (together with husband, Neville).  On her way, she attended a wedding in Italy held on the fabulous, beautiful Amalfi coast on the ramparts of the Castello with the owner, the Marchesa also in attendance; Wow!!


Iris reports. “After our luxurious sojourn in the Castello Rocca in Italy, we set off for Paris; not without a few hiccoughs; a lost suitcase (found a day later); the car booked not being available (a bigger and better model then supplied); being lost near the airport.  This is probably the worst signposted airport in the world; so I had Neville stop at a gendarmerie post and asked some help from a police officer (turned out to be a Brigadier). 
My french was either working OK or he was feeling sorry for me, as he came out to the carpark and said,  SUIVEZ MOI.... into his car and led us to our hotel! 

We then went 400 kms south to the little village of Rimbault, where for 4 successive days we were treated to 2 lunches and 2 dinners by the locals.  I should mention that Neville received 3 kisses from the local supermarket supervisor who had been promoted from the deli department...what progress!


Sightseeing and entertaining, visits to the Abbey of Fontevraud where Elinor of Aquatine is buried, along with husband Henri of England, and son Richard the Lion Heart. Also saw the Carolingien silver mine where all royal minting was done up until the year 1000.  All this and more before we left for Edinburgh, where we are currently enjoying a little R&R after the French hospitality.  We are off to London on Wednesday and New York on Friday, ready for conference on Saturday”.  

Iris sends good wishes to all and, of course, our good wishes are with her as she undertakes her important role as our Delegate.. 


AN AWARD FOR EFFORT:  
For the past three years an exhibition of art works has been organised to collect funds for various charities.  Liz and friends have worked with the Local Bribie Island Lions Club for the past 3 Exhibitions raising  $13,000.  The Lions Club does the opening night and sells the raffle tickets – the prizes are donated  by the artists and this year’s prize was a painting feature a jelly fish by Liz.


· In 2002, $4,000 was donated to the Wesley Breast Research Unit

· In 2003, $4,000 went to the Bribie Island Hospice

· In 2004, $5,000 was received by the Qld & Northern NSW Lions Medical Research Foundation

At this annual changeover Dinner, the present leader of the Foundation presented Liz with a Ray Phippard Fellow Award for outstanding commitment and Service in support of medical research.

I'm sure the group of artists will all be delighted and our members can be justifiably proud of Elizabeth’s efforts.


OTHER NEWS:

We are delighted to hear that Edith Hampson (Catharina’s daughter and a former member of our Club) has just passed her Fellowship examination in Veterinary Ophthelmology and is now a Fellow of The Australian College of Veterinary Scientists.  Not bad for a hard working mother of four children!  

AND FINALLY:  

A German couple who went to a fertility clinic after eight years of marriage have found out why they are still childless – they weren’t having sex.  Clinic staff were initially baffled after examining the 36-year-old man and his 30-year-old wife and finding both were fertile.  A clinic spokesman  said: ‘When we asked them how often they had sex, they looked blank, and said “What do you mean?”  We are not talking retarded people here, but a couple who were brought up in a religious environment who were simply unaware of the physical requirement necessary to procreate.’  The couple are now receiving sex education.


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned not to regret the things I’ve done but rather the things I didn’t do. �





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….


Worryin’ is like rockin’ in a rockin’ chair:


It gives you something to do, but it doesn’t get you anywhere!!
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